

目 录

一同]参加的兴奋活动	
	What kinds of activities do young people like to do?	6
	Why do some young people like adventurous activities?	6
	Do you think old people would like to have changes?	6
	Why can exciting activities relieve people's stress?	6
	Can you give some (other) examples of adventurous or risky activities?	6
	What skills do people need to take part inadventurous activities?	7
一起	2学习/工作的成功人士	7
	Is money the only measure of success in yourcountry?	7
	How do you define whether one is a successful person?	7
	What is the standard of success in your country?	7
	Is there a contradiction between success and happiness?	7
	Is it easy to succeed in the national tests in your country?	8
	What are the factors that influence studentsigrades at school?	8
喜欢	<mark>(烹饪的人</mark>	8
	What do we need to prepare when we need to cook?	8
	Do you agree that food is an important part of Chinese festivals and ceremonie	
	Which dishes are a must at festivals?	9
	Should students learn to cook at school?	9
	Do you think cooking should be a compulsory or an elective course? Why?	9
	Are there any differences between cooking today and in the past?	9
想见	L的有趣的人	10
	Are there any differences in the relationship between you and your friend	nds
	compared to your relationship with other people?	.10
	Do people feel lonely in crowded cities?	.10
	Where and how can people get to know new people?	.10
	Can clothing tell and reveal a person's personality?	. 11
	Why do individuals from the same family have different personalities?	11
	How does society influence a person's personality?	. 11
擅长	·说中文的外国人	.11
	What foreign languages do Chinese children learn?	12
	Why do Chinese children learn English?	.12
	Why are so many people learning English?	.12
	How can you help children learn English?	13
	Do you think the way people learn English today is the same as in the past?	.13
	What are the benefits of the Internet for people's learning?	13
一幅	<u>ا</u> ــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــ	13
	What are the differences between painting and drawing?	
	Why do some people keep a painting for a long time?	.14

How does building style affect people's lives?	14
Should children learn to draw and paint? Why?	14
How do young people share arts with others?	15
Do you think the objects we use in our daily lives should be beautifully designed.	gned?
	15
<mark>的公园或花园</mark>	15
Do young people like to go to parks?	15
What do old people like to do in parks?	16
What benefits can parks bring to a city?	16
What are the benefits of going to the park for young people and old people?	16
Why do some people like planting flowers?	16
Would you say people should help maintain public parks and gardens?	16
Why do people like parties?	
Why do some people not like going to parties?	17
Do you think those who tend to stay at home are less healthy than those	who
often attend parties?	17
Do you think music and dancing are a must at a party?	17
What would you do if you were disturbed by a neighbor's party?	17
What are the differences between holding a party at home and in a public pla	ace?18
累的活动	18
Does studying and learning make people tired today?	18
When do people usually feel tired?	18
What do you think about striving for learning and striving for sports?	18
Do people have fewer holidays now than in the past?	19
What are the differences between feeling tired after studying and after exerc	ising?
<u></u>	19
<mark>人生变化</mark>	19
Do you like new things or changes in life?	20
Why do some people quit and change jobs?	20
How do you adapt to changes in life?	20
Who can adapt better to changes, children or adults?	20
When things like getting married or moving home happen, what kinds of t	hings
would you consider?	20
What are the disadvantages when people keep making changes?	20
/工作中的重要规则	21
What rules should children follow at home in your country?	21
On what occasions can children be forgiven if they don't follow some rules?	21
What rules should people follow when using public transport?	
What kinds of rules do people need to follow in public places?	
What are the reasons that cause people to break rules?	22

	When people break rules, how would they be punished in your country?	. 22
感兴	<趣的科学领域	22
	Why do some children not like learning Science at school?	22
	Is it important to study science at school?	. 23
	Which science subject is the most important for children to learn?	. 23
	Should people continue to study Science after graduating from school?	.23
	How do you get to know about scientific news?	. 23
	Should scientists explain the research process to the public?	.23
等待	i美好事情	
	On what occasions do people have to wait for a long time?	
	What do people do while waiting?	
	Are most people patient while waiting?	
	Do you like to wait for a long time? Why?	
	Why do most children have difficulties waiting for a long time?	
	Do people queue consciously while waiting for the subway train?	.25
糟粕	<u>集服务</u>	
	How do most people respond to bad services?	
	Do you think services are better now than in the past?	
	What kind of services are bad services?	
	Why do some people choose to remain silent when they receive bad services?	
	Who should be responsible for bad services?	
	What can employers do to improve the service that their employees provide?	26
钦师	【的运动员	
	Should students have physical education and do sports at school?	
	What qualities make an athlete have?	
	ls talent important in sports?	
	ls it easy to identify children's talents?	
	What is the most popular sport in your country?	
_	Why are there so few top athletes?	
有用]的广告	
	What do you think of online advertising?	
	Are there any great online advertisements?	
	What do people usually buy?	
	Why does buying new things make people happy?	
	Do people watch useless advertising in this day and age?	
	Do you think there is too much advertising in our daily lives?	
电版		
	What do people use computers for?	
	Should students be allowed to use computers at school?	
	What do you think of people who are addicted to playing computers?	
	Do you think computers make our life simple or more complex?	.29

	Why do people often have problems when using new products?	.29
克月	<u> 最困难而自豪</u>	30
	What are the things that make people feel proud of?	30
	Do people often feel proud of themselves when they complete a difficult task?	
	What challenges do young people face today?	. 30
	How do young people handle difficult or challenging tasks?	.30
	What kinds of rewards do people receive from work?	. 31
	What are the most difficult jobs that people do?	31
好到	<mark>圭议</mark>	31
	Do you think parents should give their children advice?	.31
	Should teachers give students advice?	.31
	Do you think it is necessary for us to listen to friends' advice?	.32
	In which areas are people more or less willing to accept advice?	. 32
	Have you ever received any advice from professional people, like a doctor	r, a
	lawyer, or a teacher?	32
美丽	<mark>形城市</mark>	33
	What are the differences between modern towns and modern cities?	. 33
	Why do some people like to visit historical sites?	.33
	How can people preserve historical buildings?	33
成功	<mark>力商人</mark>	
	What factors lead to success?	
	What do people need to sacrifice for success?	34
	Which is more likely to be successful, family businesses or large corporations?	34
	Is it easy for a business to be successful without affecting the environment?	.34
	Can you provide some examples of family businesses in your country?	. 35
想没	去有趣的人	
	When do you think children start to have their own opinions?	
	Are children's opinions influenced by their parents?	
	Who are smart children likely to be influenced by?	
	How do inventors or philosophers come up with new ideas?	
	Are there only old ideas from books or previous writers?	.36

老题沿用

一同参加的兴奋活动

Describe an exciting activity that you experienced with someone else You should say: What the activity was Who you were with When and where it happened Why you went for it And explain how you felt about it

Part 3

What kinds of activities do young people like to do?

Young people enjoy social activities like spending time with friends, sports, music/arts, video games, travel and exploring new hobbies.

Why do some young people like adventurous activities?

Some young people are drawn to adventurous activities as it allows them to take risks in a controlled environment, feel a thrill and sense of achievement, test their physical abilities, relieve boredom and stress. The adrenaline boost is also exciting.

Do you think old people would like to have changes?

While open to new experiences, many older people prefer familiar routines and lower-risk recreation as they value safety more. But changes of scenery, learning something novel or socialization can certainly enrich their lives too if introduced gradually and based on interests.

Why can exciting activities relieve people's stress?

Exciting physical activities compel our attention to the task at hand, which helps take our mind off worries or anxieties. They also release "feel-good" hormones like dopamine and serotonin that relieve stress. The sense of fun and accomplishment boosts mood.

Can you give some (other) examples of adventurous or risky activities?

Other examples include rock climbing, white water rafting, scuba diving, skydiving, bungee jumping, mountain biking on rugged terrain, motorbike stunt riding, caving, extreme ironman events etc.

What skills do people need to take part inadventurous activities?

Useful skills include physical fitness, mental preparedness, competence in handling equipment, ability to assess and manage risks, quick decision making, teamwork, basic first aid knowledge etc. Safety training tailored to each activity is also important.

一起学习/工作的成功人士

Describe a successful person who you once studiedor worked with You should say: Who this person is When you studied/worked with this person What you did together What this person did to become successful And explain how you felt about studying orworking with this person

Part 3

Is money the only measure of success in yourcountry?

No, money is not the only measure of success in my China. While financial prosperity is important, other factors like career fulfillment, relationships, health, contributions to society, learning and knowledge are also widely seen as keys to success.

How do you define whether one is a successful person?

Beyond financial metrics, a successful person is often defined as someone who has achieved their goals and purpose in life, is satisfied with their career or work, able to support themselves and their family, contributes value to others through their work or activities, and maintains well-being and good relationships.

What is the standard of success in your country?

The standard of success incorporates factors like education level, career achievements, community engagement, wealth level, work-life balance, health and happiness. A mix of these dimensions is respected as the definition varies between individuals and cultures.

Is there a contradiction between success and happiness?

There can be a contradiction between success defined solely by external factors like wealth and status, and inner happiness and life satisfaction. True success requires balancing both ambitions and well-being, career goals and relationships, thriving in work but not at the cost of health or family.

Is it easy to succeed in the national tests in your country?

National tests in China like the College Entrance Examination are moderately difficult and passing rates vary, but generally a good number of students succeed each year. However, factors like quality of primary education, individual effort, subject preparation, test-taking skills, and flexibility in retaking tests make the level of difficulty differ between individuals.

What are the factors that influence studentsigrades at school?

Key factors influencing student grades include their intelligence level, work ethic, time spent studying, quality of teaching, subject interest, mental and physical health, home environment, peer influences, learning disabilities and socio-economic status like family support and resources available. A combination of these personal and external elements shape a student's academic performance.

喜欢烹饪的人

Describe a person who enioys cooking for others You should say: Who this person is What he/she likes to cook Who he/she cooks for And explain why he/she enjoys cooking

Part 3

What do we need to prepare when we need to cook?

When it comes to cooking, there are several important preparations to consider. Firstly, gathering the necessary ingredients is crucial. This involves making a list of the required items and ensuring they are fresh and of good quality. Additionally, it's important to have the right cooking utensils and equipment on hand. These include pots, pans, knives, cutting boards, measuring cups, and spoons. Organizing the kitchen space and ensuring cleanliness is also important for food safety. Lastly, having a well-stocked pantry with staple items like cooking oil, spices, and seasonings is essential for everyday cooking.

Do you agree that food is an important part of Chinese festivals and ceremonies?

Without a doubt, food plays a pivotal role in Chinese festivals and ceremonies. It goes beyond mere sustenance and becomes a symbol of tradition, culture, and connection. Chinese festivals are often marked by special dishes that hold symbolic meaning. For instance, during the Lunar New Year, fish represents abundance and prosperity, while dumplings symbolize wealth and good luck. These dishes are prepared and shared with loved ones, strengthening family bonds and fostering a sense of unity and celebration.

Which dishes are a must at festivals?

Chinese festivals have their own signature dishes that are considered must-haves. During the Spring Festival, also known as Chinese New Year, certain dishes are commonly enjoyed. Fish, particularly whole steamed fish, is a must-have as it signifies surplus and prosperity. Dumplings, shaped like ancient Chinese currency, represent wealth and are a staple during this festive period. Additionally, glutinous rice cake (niangao) is popular, symbolizing growth and progress. Other festivals, such as the Mid-Autumn Festival, are associated with mooncakes, which are filled pastries representing family reunion and good fortune.

Should students learn to cook at school?

I firmly believe that students should learn to cook at school. Cooking is a life skill that nurtures independence, creativity, and a healthy lifestyle. By incorporating cooking into the curriculum, students gain valuable knowledge about nutrition, food preparation, and meal planning. They learn practical skills that can benefit them throughout their lives, regardless of their future career paths. Cooking also encourages cultural appreciation and exploration of different cuisines, promoting diversity and understanding.

Do you think cooking should be a compulsory or an elective course? Why?

In my opinion, cooking should be a compulsory course in schools. Making it compulsory ensures that all students have the opportunity to acquire essential culinary skills. Cooking is a fundamental aspect of life, and everyone should be equipped with the ability to prepare nutritious meals. It promotes self-sufficiency, healthy eating habits, and food safety awareness. Additionally, cooking fosters creativity, problem-solving, and teamwork, which are vital skills in various aspects of life. By making cooking compulsory, we empower students to lead healthier lives and instill a sense of responsibility towards their well-being.

Are there any differences between cooking today and in the past?

Indeed, there are notable differences between cooking today and in the past. One significant difference is the accessibility of ingredients. With advancements in transportation and global trade, a wide variety of ingredients from different regions are now readily available. In the past, people relied more on locally sourced ingredients, limiting the diversity of flavors and dishes. Furthermore, technological advancements have revolutionized cooking techniques and equipment. Modern appliances, such as electric stoves, microwaves, and food processors, have made cooking more convenient and efficient. The internet and social media platforms have also transformed how cooking knowledge is shared, allowing for easy access to recipes and culinary inspiration. Finally, contemporary cooking has seen an increased emphasis on nutrition, dietary preferences, and global culinary influences. People

today are more conscious of healthy eating, dietary restrictions, and cultural diversity when it comes to cooking and food choices.

想见的有趣的人

Describe an interesting person that you have not met in person and would like to know more about You should say:

Who this person is How you knew him/her What interesting things he/she has done And explain what you would like to know more about him/her

Part 3

Are there any differences in the relationship between you and your friends

compared to your relationship with other people?

When it comes to relationships, there can be distinctions between the bond I share with my friends and my relationships with other individuals. With friends, there is often a deeper level of trust, understanding, and emotional connection. Friends are people I choose to spend time with, and we often share common interests and experiences. There is a sense of mutual support and loyalty in these relationships. On the other hand, relationships with other people, such as acquaintances or strangers, tend to be more surface-level and less intimate. While there may be politeness and cordiality, these relationships typically lack the same level of familiarity and emotional closeness that I have with my friends.

Do people feel lonely in crowded cities?

Interestingly, despite the bustling atmosphere and constant presence of people, it is not uncommon for individuals to feel lonely in crowded cities. The fast-paced nature of city life and the sheer volume of people can create a sense of anonymity and disconnection. In such environments, individuals may struggle to establish meaningful connections or find a sense of belonging. The emphasis on individualism and the pursuit of personal goals can also contribute to feelings of isolation. Moreover, the transient nature of city dwellers, with people constantly coming and going, can make it challenging to form deep and lasting connections, leading to a sense of loneliness even amidst a crowd.

Where and how can people get to know new people?

There are various avenues through which people can meet new individuals and expand their social circle. One common approach is through participating in social activities and pursuing hobbies. Joining clubs, organizations, or community groups related to one's interests provides opportunities to meet like-minded individuals. Additionally, attending social events, workshops, or classes can facilitate interactions with new people who share similar passions or goals. Online platforms and social media also play a significant role in connecting individuals, enabling them to form virtual or in-person relationships based on common interests or values.

Can clothing tell and reveal a person's personality?

Clothing can sometimes offer insights into a person's personality, but it should not be relied upon as the sole indicator. Clothing choices can reflect aspects of an individual's style, preferences, and even cultural or subcultural affiliations. For instance, someone who frequently wears bright and colorful clothing might be perceived as outgoing and extroverted, while someone who prefers more formal attire may be seen as professional and disciplined. However, it is essential to remember that clothing is just one aspect of a person's identity and should not be used as an absolute measure of their character or personality.

Why do individuals from the same family have different personalities?

The personalities of individuals within the same family can vary due to a combination of genetic and environmental factors. While family members share certain genetic traits inherited from their parents, each person also possesses a unique combination of genes. These genetic differences can contribute to variations in personality traits. Additionally, environmental factors play a significant role. Each family member may have different experiences, relationships, and influences outside the family unit that shape their personality. Furthermore, the roles individuals assume within the family, as well as their interactions with peers and society, also contribute to the development of their distinct personalities.

How does society influence a person's personality?

Society has a profound impact on shaping an individual's personality. From an early age, individuals are exposed to social norms, cultural values, and expectations that influence their behavior, beliefs, and attitudes. Society provides the framework within which individuals develop their sense of identity and interact with others. Socialization processes, such as education, media, and social institutions, play a crucial role in shaping individuals' personalities by instilling societal norms, values, and behavioral patterns. However, it is important to note that individuals also have agency and the ability to shape their personality within the context of societal influences. They can choose to adopt, challenge, or adapt societal expectations and values based on their own experiences and perspectives.

擅长说中文的外国人

Describe a foreigner who speaks Chinese very well You should say:

Who this person is Where he/she is from How he/she learns Chinese And explain why he/she can speak Chinese well

Part 3

What foreign languages do Chinese children learn?

When it comes to foreign languages that Chinese children learn, there are several popular choices. Firstly, many children in China learn English, which is considered a global lingua franca and is widely used in international communication. Additionally, some Chinese children also learn other languages such as French, Spanish, Japanese, or German, depending on their personal interests or future career prospects.

There are several reasons why an increasing number of people are learning English. Firstly, English is widely recognized as the language of international business, diplomacy, and academia. Proficiency in English opens up job opportunities, facilitates networking with people from different countries, and enhances career prospects. Furthermore, English is the primary language used on the internet, which has become an integral part of our daily lives. Learning English allows people to navigate the vast amount of online content, engage in global discussions, and stay updated with the latest information and trends.

Why do Chinese children learn English?

Chinese children learn English for various reasons. Firstly, English has become a crucial language in today's globalized world. As China continues to strengthen its international presence, having a good command of English provides Chinese children with better opportunities for communication, education, and employment both within and outside of China. Moreover, learning English also allows Chinese children to access a wealth of information, literature, and cultural resources that are predominantly available in English.

Why are so many people learning English?

Well this is a funny question, I guess there are two reasons to explain how come so many ones are learning English language.

Firstly, academically speaking , English is a precondition and must for receiving a higher education such as college entrance exams , say when you are about to write a paper , there are a lot of reference materials to be used but they are written in English . Secondly, in daily life , English is something indispensable and ubiquitous , especially in times of communicating with foreigners or overseas counterparts , as an universal language English guarantees the efficiency of everything international you do , for instance ,.....

How can you help children learn English?

Helping children learn English requires a multifaceted approach. Firstly, creating an immersive environment where English is consistently spoken and practiced can greatly enhance language acquisition. This can be achieved through various means, such as enrolling children in English language classes, organizing language exchange programs, or encouraging interactions with native English speakers. Additionally, utilizing interactive and engaging educational resources, such as language learning apps, online platforms, or multimedia materials, can make the learning process more enjoyable and effective for children.

Do you think the way people learn English today is the same as in the past?

The way people learn English today has certainly evolved compared to the past. With advancements in technology and the widespread availability of the internet, learning English has become more accessible, convenient, and personalized. In the past, traditional methods such as textbooks, classrooms, and language labs were the primary means of instruction. However, nowadays, individuals can access a vast array of online resources, interactive language learning platforms, and virtual language exchange opportunities, which provide more flexibility, interactivity, and real-world application of English skills.

What are the benefits of the Internet for people's learning?

The Internet offers numerous benefits for people's language learning endeavors. Firstly, it provides a wealth of online resources, such as language learning websites, educational videos, podcasts, and language exchange platforms, which offer diverse learning materials and opportunities for practice. Additionally, the internet enables learners to connect with native speakers and language enthusiasts from around the world, facilitating cultural exchange and authentic language practice. Moreover, online language learning platforms often incorporate gamification and interactive features, making the learning process more engaging and enjoyable. Overall, the internet has revolutionized language learning, making it more accessible, interactive, and interconnected.



Describe a drawing/painting that you like You should say: When you first saw this painting What the painting is about Who drew/painted it And explain why you like this drawing/painting

Part 3

What are the differences between painting and drawing?

Painting and drawing are both forms of visual art, but they differ in their techniques and mediums. Drawing typically involves using lines, marks, and shading to create images on a surface, often with pencils, pens, or charcoal. It focuses on outlines, shapes, and details. On the other hand, painting involves applying pigments or colors to a surface using brushes, palette knives, or other tools. Painting allows for more exploration of color, texture, and composition, as artists can blend and layer colors to create depth and atmosphere. While drawing is often seen as a preliminary step in the artistic process, painting is considered a more complex and expressive medium.

Why do some people keep a painting for a long time?

There are various reasons why people choose to keep a painting for an extended period. Firstly, paintings can hold sentimental value. They may depict meaningful memories, places, or people, and serve as a reminder of significant moments in one's life. Additionally, paintings can be regarded as valuable investments. Artwork created by renowned artists or with historical significance can appreciate in value over time, making it desirable to keep as part of a collection. Furthermore, people may appreciate the aesthetic and emotional appeal of a painting, finding joy, inspiration, or a sense of connection when viewing it, which prompts them to keep it as a cherished piece of art.

How does building style affect people's lives?

The style of buildings can have a significant impact on people's lives in various ways. Firstly, architectural styles can shape the overall atmosphere and character of a place. For example, traditional or historical architectural styles can evoke a sense of nostalgia, cultural heritage, or a connection to the past. Modern and innovative architectural styles, on the other hand, can convey a sense of progress, creativity, and contemporary aesthetics. The design and layout of buildings also affect functionality and usability. Well-designed buildings can enhance productivity, comfort, and safety, while poorly designed ones may lead to inefficiencies, discomfort, and even health issues. Additionally, buildings with specific purposes, such as educational institutions, hospitals, or community centers, are often designed to accommodate the needs and activities of the people who use them, further influencing their daily lives.

Should children learn to draw and paint? Why?

Yes, it is beneficial for children to learn to draw and paint. Engaging in artistic activities at a young age offers numerous advantages. Firstly, drawing and painting stimulate creativity and imagination. They allow children to express themselves visually, explore different ideas, and think outside the box. Artistic activities also promote fine motor skills and hand-eye coordination, as children learn to control their movements while manipulating art materials. Moreover, drawing and painting can

enhance observation skills, spatial awareness, and problem-solving abilities. They encourage children to observe and depict shapes, colors, and proportions accurately, fostering attention to detail and visual analysis. Additionally, engaging in art can boost self-confidence and self-expression, providing a means for children to communicate their thoughts, emotions, and experiences visually.

How do young people share arts with others?

Young people have various ways to share their art with others. Firstly, they can exhibit their artwork in galleries, art shows, or local community events. These platforms allow them to showcase their creations to a wider audience, receive feedback, and potentially sell their artwork. Additionally, young artists can utilize social media platforms and online art communities to share their work digitally. They can create online portfolios, share their artwork on platforms like Instagram or TikTok, and connect with fellow artists and art enthusiasts worldwide. Social media also enables young artists to engage with a broader audience, receive feedback, and gain exposure. Collaborative projects, workshops, or art classes provide opportunities for young artists to share their knowledge, skills, and passion for art with others in a more interactive and hands-on manner.

Do you think the objects we use in our daily lives should be beautifully designed?

Yes, I believe that aesthetically pleasing and well-designed objects can have a positive impact on our daily lives. Beautifully designed objects can evoke a sense of joy, inspire creativity, and enhance our overall experience and appreciation of the things we interact with regularly. Thoughtful design takes into account functionality, ergonomics, and user experience, resulting in objects that are not only visually appealing but also intuitive and user-friendly. Well-designed objects can bring a sense of harmony, balance, and order to our surroundings, contributing to a more pleasant and engaging environment. Furthermore, aesthetically pleasing objects can promote a sense of pride and ownership, as we tend to value and cherish items that are visually appealing to us.

城里的公园或花园

Describe a park or a garden in your city You should say: When you often go there Where it is Who you often go there with What it is like And explain why you like to visit it

Part 3

Do young people like to go to parks?

Yes, young people generally enjoy going to parks. Parks provide them with

opportunities for outdoor activities, socializing with friends, and enjoying nature.

What do old people like to do in parks?

Old people often engage in activities such as walking, jogging, tai chi, or simply sitting and enjoying the peaceful atmosphere. They may also join social groups or participate in events specifically organized for seniors in parks.

What benefits can parks bring to a city?

Parks offer several benefits to a city. They provide green spaces where residents can relax, exercise, and connect with nature. Parks also contribute to environmental sustainability by improving air quality, reducing noise pollution, and providing habitats for wildlife. Additionally, parks enhance the overall quality of life, promote community interaction, and attract tourism, thereby boosting the local economy.

What are the benefits of going to the park for young people and old people?

For young people, going to the park offers opportunities for physical exercise, socializing with peers, and engaging in outdoor recreational activities. It can also help in reducing stress, improving mental well-being, and enhancing creativity. For old people, visiting parks promotes physical fitness, provides socialization opportunities, and allows for a peaceful retreat in nature, which can improve overall mental and emotional health.

Why do some people like planting flowers?

Some people enjoy planting flowers for various reasons. It can be a hobby that brings joy and satisfaction. Planting flowers allows individuals to connect with nature, create visually appealing landscapes, and enjoy the beauty and fragrance of flowers. It also provides a sense of accomplishment as they witness the growth and blooming of the plants they cultivate.

Would you say people should help maintain public parks and gardens?

Yes, people should definitely help maintain public parks and gardens. These spaces are valuable community assets that require regular maintenance to remain clean, safe, and attractive. By volunteering or participating in maintenance efforts, individuals can contribute to the well-being of the community, preserve the beauty of the parks, and ensure that everyone can continue to enjoy these public spaces.



Describe a party that you enjoyed

You should say: When and where the party was held Who attended the party What kind of party it was What you did in the party And explain why you enjoyed this party

Part 3

Why do people like parties?

People enjoy parties for various reasons. Parties provide an opportunity for socializing and connecting with friends, family, or acquaintances. They offer a festive atmosphere, a chance to celebrate special occasions, and create memorable experiences. Parties often include music, dancing, good food, and entertainment, which contribute to a sense of enjoyment and relaxation.

Why do some people not like going to parties?

Not everyone enjoys going to parties, and the reasons can vary. Some individuals may be introverted and prefer quieter, more intimate settings rather than large social gatherings. Others may feel uncomfortable in crowded or unfamiliar environments. Additionally, some people may have personal preferences that differ from the typical party atmosphere, such as not enjoying loud music or excessive socializing.

Do you think those who tend to stay at home are less healthy than those who

often attend parties?

It's not accurate to make a generalization about the health of individuals based on their social preferences. Health is influenced by various factors, including diet, exercise, genetics, and overall lifestyle choices. While attending parties can provide opportunities for social interactions and potential health benefits like stress relief and improved mental well-being, it's important to note that maintaining a balanced and healthy lifestyle encompasses more than just attending parties.

Do you think music and dancing are a must at a party?

The presence of music and dancing at a party largely depends on personal preferences and the nature of the event. While music and dancing are common elements of many parties, especially those with a lively and celebratory atmosphere, it is not necessarily a requirement for all types of gatherings. Some parties may focus more on conversations, food, or specific activities, and may not include music and dancing as central components.

What would you do if you were disturbed by a neighbor's party?

If someone is being disturbed by a neighbor's party, it is advisable to first try to communicate with the neighbor politely and express the concerns regarding the noise or disturbance. If the issue persists and the neighbor is unresponsive, it may be

necessary to contact local authorities or the building management, depending on the situation and local regulations, to address the noise complaint.

What are the differences between holding a party at home and in a public place?

Holding a party at home offers the advantage of familiarity and convenience. It allows hosts to have more control over the environment, decorations, and activities. Home parties often create a more intimate and cozy atmosphere. On the other hand, hosting a party in a public place, such as a rented venue or a restaurant, provides a larger space to accommodate more guests and may offer professional services, catering options, and specialized facilities. Public places also reduce the need for hosts to handle logistics and clean-up, but they may come with additional costs and restrictions based on the venue's policies.

感觉累的活动

Describe an activity that made you feel tired You should say: When and where it took place Why you took part in it What the activity was And explain why it made you feel tired

Part 3

Does studying and learning make people tired today?

Yes, studying and learning can make people tired, especially when they engage in mentally demanding tasks for extended periods without breaks. The cognitive effort required for studying, concentrating, and processing information can lead to mental fatigue and a feeling of tiredness.

When do people usually feel tired?

People can feel tired at different times depending on various factors. Common triggers for tiredness include physical exertion, lack of sleep, long periods of mental activity, or certain medical conditions. Additionally, people may experience a natural dip in energy levels in the afternoon, commonly referred to as the "afternoon slump."

What do you think about striving for learning and striving for sports?

Striving for both learning and sports can be beneficial for personal growth and well-being. Learning expands knowledge, develops skills, and enhances cognitive abilities. It promotes intellectual stimulation, personal development, and career advancement. On the other hand, striving for sports promotes physical fitness, improves cardiovascular health, enhances motor skills, and fosters teamwork and discipline. Both pursuits contribute to overall personal development and can lead to a

balanced and fulfilling lifestyle.

Do people have fewer holidays now than in the past?

The number of holidays people have can vary depending on factors such as cultural norms, work schedules, and individual circumstances. While it may seem that people have fewer holidays due to the demands of modern life and the increasing pace of work, it is important to consider that there have also been changes in work-life balance practices and regulations in some countries that prioritize employee well-being and leisure time.

What are the differences between feeling tired after studying and after exercising?

Feeling tired after studying and after exercising are different in nature. Studying often involves mental exhaustion, where the brain has been actively engaged in processing information, problem-solving, and concentration. This mental fatigue can lead to a sense of mental and emotional exhaustion. On the other hand, exercising can result in physical fatigue, where the body's muscles and cardiovascular system have been exerted, leading to a feeling of physical tiredness. Both types of tiredness can be alleviated through rest, relaxation, and adequate sleep.

How can people solve the problem that old people easily get tired?

There are several strategies to help older people manage fatigue and maintain energy levels. One way to address this issue is by ensuring a healthy and balanced diet. Older individuals should consume nutrient-rich foods like fruits, vegetables, lean proteins, and whole grains, as these provide essential nutrients and sustained energy. Additionally, regular physical activity can help improve stamina and reduce fatigue. Examples of suitable exercises for older people include walking, swimming, or gentle stretching exercises. It is also important to prioritize good sleep hygiene to ensure sufficient rest and recovery. Managing stress through relaxation techniques such as meditation or deep breathing exercises can also help combat fatigue. Lastly, maintaining an active social life and engaging in social activities can boost energy levels and emotional well-being. By implementing these strategies, older individuals can effectively manage and reduce fatigue.

好的人生变化

Describe a time that something changed your life in good ways You should say: When and where it happened What happened How you felt about it And explain how it changed your life in good ways

Part 3

Do you like new things or changes in life?

As a student, my perspective may vary from one student to another. Some students embrace new things and changes in life. They find excitement and opportunities for growth in trying new experiences, meeting new people, or exploring different subjects. New things can bring freshness and a sense of novelty to their lives.

Why do some people quit and change jobs?

Students may not have direct experience with quitting jobs, but they may have insights into why people change educational paths or majors. Some common reasons include a lack of interest or passion in the chosen field, mismatched expectations, discovering new areas of interest, wanting to pursue different career opportunities, or seeking better alignment with personal goals and values.

How do you adapt to changes in life?

Students can adapt to changes in life by being open-minded and flexible. It involves embracing new challenges, seeking support from friends, family, or mentors, developing problem-solving skills, and being proactive in seeking opportunities for personal growth and learning. Adapting to changes also requires resilience, a positive mindset, and a willingness to step out of one's comfort zone.

Who can adapt better to changes, children or adults?

Children and adults may have different abilities to adapt to changes. Children often demonstrate natural adaptability due to their curiosity, flexibility, and capacity for learning. They may be more open to new experiences and less resistant to change. However, adults, with their life experiences and developed coping mechanisms, may have better skills to navigate complex changes and deal with potential challenges that arise.

When things like getting married or moving home happen, what kinds of things

would you consider?

As a student, considerations regarding getting married or moving homes may not be directly applicable. However, some potential considerations for students in similar situations could include proximity to educational institutions, availability of resources and support networks, financial implications, impact on academic performance, and the overall alignment of personal goals and aspirations.

What are the disadvantages when people keep making changes?

From a student's perspective, frequent changes can have some disadvantages. It could

lead to disruptions in academic progress, lack of stability and consistency in educational pursuits, difficulty in building long-term relationships or connections, and potential challenges in adapting to new environments or learning methodologies. It is important to strike a balance between embracing change and ensuring stability in order to maintain focus and achieve academic success.

学校/工作中的重要规则

Describe a rule that is important in your school or at work

You should say:

What the rule is about

What happens when people break the rule Why you think it is an important rule And explain how you feel about the rule

Part 3

What rules should children follow at home in your country?

The specific rules for children at home can vary depending on cultural norms and family values. However, some common rules that children may be expected to follow include respecting elders, completing homework or chores, maintaining cleanliness and tidiness, adhering to mealtime routines, practicing good manners, and following safety guidelines set by parents or guardians.

On what occasions can children be forgiven if they don't follow some rules?

Forgiveness for not following rules is subjective and can depend on the severity of the situation, the child's age, and the individual parenting style. In general, children may be forgiven for minor infractions or mistakes if they show genuine remorse, take responsibility for their actions, and demonstrate a willingness to learn from their mistakes. Parental discretion and open communication play a significant role in determining when forgiveness is appropriate.

What rules should people follow when using public transport?

When using public transport, people are generally expected to follow rules such as paying the appropriate fare or having a valid ticket or pass, respecting designated seating areas for elderly, disabled, or pregnant individuals, keeping noise levels to a minimum and avoiding disruptive behavior, following instructions from transit personnel or announcements, keeping personal belongings secure, and not occupying excessive space. Additionally, giving up seats to those in need and practicing general courtesy towards fellow passengers are important rules to follow.

What kinds of rules do people need to follow in public places?

In public places, people are typically expected to follow rules such as adhering to

designated parking areas and regulations, properly disposing of trash and not littering, respecting noise regulations and maintaining a reasonable volume level, following safety guidelines such as using crosswalks and obeying traffic signals, respecting public property, and not engaging in vandalism or destruction. Additionally, people should abide by specific rules or restrictions posted in the area, such as no smoking or no pets allowed.

What are the reasons that cause people to break rules?

People may break rules for various reasons, including lack of awareness or understanding of the rules, disagreement or dissatisfaction with the rules, peer pressure or influence from others, ignorance or disregard for the consequences of breaking the rules, personal convenience or self-interest, or a belief that the rules are unjust or unnecessary. However, it is important to note that breaking rules can have negative consequences and can disrupt social order and harmony.

When people break rules, how would they be punished in your country?

The nature and extent of punishment for breaking rules vary depending on the specific country and legal system. In general, consequences for rule violations can range from warnings or fines to more severe penalties such as community service, probation, or imprisonment. The legal system and authorities in each country have established guidelines and procedures for dealing with rule violations, ensuring that individuals are held accountable for their actions.

感兴趣的科学领域

Describe an area of science(Biology, Robotics, etc.)that you are interested in and would like to learn more about

You should say:

Which area it is

When and where you came to know this area How you get information about this area And explain why you are interested in this area

Part 3

Why do some children not like learning Science at school?

There can be various reasons why some children may not enjoy learning Science at school. It could be due to a lack of interest or engagement in the subject matter, difficulty in understanding complex scientific concepts, uninspiring teaching methods, limited hands-on experiments or practical applications, or a perception that Science is irrelevant to their daily lives. Additionally, individual learning styles and preferences can also play a role in shaping a child's attitude towards Science.

Is it important to study science at school?

Yes, studying Science at school is important for several reasons. Science helps develop critical thinking skills, problem-solving abilities, and a scientific mindset that encourages curiosity, evidence-based reasoning, and logical analysis. It provides a foundation for understanding the natural world, technological advancements, and the scientific method. Additionally, Science education equips students with scientific literacy, enabling them to make informed decisions, engage in societal discussions, and pursue various career paths in STEM fields.

Which science subject is the most important for children to learn?

The importance of different science subjects can vary depending on individual interests and career aspirations. However, foundational subjects like Biology, Chemistry, and Physics are often considered essential for a well-rounded science education. These subjects cover fundamental principles and concepts that underpin many scientific disciplines and provide a solid basis for further specialization or exploration in specific areas of interest.

Should people continue to study Science after graduating from school?

Continuing to study Science beyond school is a personal choice that depends on one's interests, career goals, and the specific field of study. Many professions and industries benefit from ongoing scientific research and advancements, making lifelong learning in Science valuable. Furthermore, staying updated with scientific knowledge and developments can foster intellectual growth, contribute to informed decision-making, and promote personal and professional development.

How do you get to know about scientific news?

To stay informed about scientific news, we can follow reputable sources such as mainstream media outlets, scientific journals, and online science news websites. Additionally, we can also follow scientists and researchers on social media platforms like Twitter, where they often share updates and insights into their work.

Should scientists explain the research process to the public?

Yes, scientists explaining the research process to the public is beneficial for several reasons. It promotes transparency, enhances public understanding of scientific endeavors, and fosters trust and confidence in scientific findings. By effectively communicating their research process, scientists can demystify complex concepts, address misconceptions, and engage the public in scientific discussions. It also enables informed public participation in decision-making processes that involve scientific research and its implications.



Describe an occasion when you waited a long time for a nice thing You should say: When it happened What the nice thing was How long you waited Why you waited for a long time And explain how you felt about the experience

Part 3

On what occasions do people have to wait for a long time?

People often have to wait for a long time in situations such as waiting in line at crowded places like stores, banks, or amusement parks, waiting for public transportation such as buses, trains, or airplanes, waiting for appointments or meetings that are delayed, and waiting for service in restaurants or other service-oriented establishments.

What do people do while waiting?

While waiting, people engage in various activities to pass the time, such as checking their phones or mobile devices, browsing the internet, or using social media, reading books, newspapers, or magazines, listening to music, podcasts, or audiobooks, engaging in conversation with others who are also waiting, observing their surroundings or people-watching, daydreaming or engaging in personal reflection, and completing small tasks or errands, such as replying to emails or making phone calls.

Are most people patient while waiting?

Patience levels can vary among individuals, and it's difficult to generalize about whether most people are patient or not while waiting. Some people are naturally more patient and can tolerate waiting for longer durations, while others may find it more challenging. Factors such as the individual's personality, the specific situation, and the perceived importance or urgency of what they are waiting for can influence their level of patience.

Do you like to wait for a long time? Why?

Waiting for a long time can be frustrating for many people because it can lead to a sense of wasted time, impatience, or feeling inconvenienced. The dislike for waiting often stems from the desire for efficiency, productivity, or the anticipation of reaching a desired outcome or destination.

Why do most children have difficulties waiting for a long time?

Children often have difficulties waiting for a long time due to several reasons,

including limited concept of time, impatience stemming from shorter attention spans, the expectation of immediate gratification in today's fast-paced world, and developmental factors such as the gradual development of self-control and impulse management skills.

Do people queue consciously while waiting for the subway train?

In general, people are expected to queue consciously and follow the established order while waiting for the subway train. However, individual behaviors can vary in different situations and cultures. While some people may consciously join and maintain a queue, others may exhibit more informal or disorganized waiting patterns. Factors such as crowdedness, cultural norms, and the presence of queue management systems can influence people's behavior while waiting for the subway train.



Describe a bad service you received in a restaurant/shop You should say: When and where it happened What happened How it was solved And explain how you felt about the experience

Part 3

How do most people respond to bad services?

When faced with bad services, most people may respond in various ways depending on their personalities, the severity of the issue, and their desired outcome. Some common responses include expressing dissatisfaction by voicing complaints directly to the service provider, seeking resolution by requesting refunds or compensation, sharing negative experiences with others through word-of-mouth or online reviews, avoiding future patronage of the service or establishment, and in more severe cases, involving consumer protection agencies or seeking legal advice to address the issue.

Do you think services are better now than in the past?

Assessing the quality of services compared to the past can be subjective and dependent on various factors. However, advancements in technology, increased competition, and evolving customer expectations have led to improvements in many service industries. Companies now have access to better tools and systems for managing customer interactions, feedback, and service delivery. Additionally, the rise of online platforms and social media has increased transparency and accountability, as customers can easily share their experiences and hold businesses accountable for their service quality. However, it's important to note that service quality can still vary significantly across different industries, businesses, and geographical locations.

What kind of services are bad services?

Services that do not meet customer expectations in terms of quality, timeliness, correctness or customer interaction. For example, delayed delivery, wrong or damaged orders, rude customer service representatives, hidden fees etc.

Why do some people choose to remain silent when they receive bad services?

They may not want to cause a fuss. Taking action like complaining requires time and effort. Some hope the issue gets resolved on its own. Cultural factors also influence some to avoid conflict.

Who should be responsible for bad services?

Primarily, the service provider is responsible for ensuring customer satisfaction and addressing issues. But employees also play a role in delivering good customer experience. Management should take accountability for any recurring or major service quality problems.

What can employers do to improve the service that their employees provide?

Provide soft skills and customer service training. Set clear service quality expectations and standards. Solicit regular customer feedback. Monitor employee performance and address issues promptly. Recognize and reward good service. Lead by example in valuing customer experience. Rectify processes that enable service problems.

钦佩的运动员

Describe a sportsperson you admire You should say: Who he/she is What you know about him/her What he/she is like in real life What achievement he/she has made And explain why you admire him/her

Part 3

Should students have physical education and do sports at school?

Yes, students should have physical education and participate in sports at school. Physical education and sports provide numerous benefits to students, including promoting physical fitness, developing motor skills, improving mental well-being, fostering teamwork and cooperation, and teaching important values such as discipline and perseverance.

What qualities make an athlete have?

Several qualities contribute to making a successful athlete. These can include physical

attributes like strength, speed, agility, and endurance. Additionally, mental qualities such as determination, focus, discipline, and the ability to handle pressure play a crucial role. Good sportsmanship, teamwork, and the willingness to learn and improve are also important qualities for athletes.

Is talent important in sports?

Talent is indeed important in sports. Natural talent can give individuals a head start in certain sports due to their physical abilities, coordination, or other innate qualities. However, talent alone is not sufficient for success. Hard work, consistent training, dedication, and the development of skills are equally important factors that contribute to an athlete's performance and achievements.

Is it easy to identify children's talents?

Identifying children's talents can be a complex process. While some talents may be evident from an early age, others may require time and exposure to various activities before they become apparent. Observation, assessment, and providing opportunities for children to participate in different sports and activities can help in identifying their talents. It is important to remember that talent can also be developed and nurtured through training and experience.

What is the most popular sport in your country?

The most popular sport in my country may vary depending on the region and cultural preferences. However, some commonly popular sports worldwide include football (soccer), basketball, cricket, tennis, and athletics.

Why are there so few top athletes?

There can be several reasons for the relatively small number of top athletes. It could be due to factors such as limited access to resources and training facilities, lack of proper coaching and development programs, a smaller talent pool to select from, financial constraints, or cultural factors that may prioritize other career paths over sports. Additionally, reaching the elite level in sports requires exceptional dedication, talent, and a combination of favorable circumstances, which may contribute to the fewer number of top athletes compared to the overall population.

有用的广告

Describe a good advertisement that you think is useful You should say: Where you can see it What it shows Why you think it is useful And explain how you feel about it

Part 3

What do you think of online advertising?

Online advertising has become an essential component of the digital landscape, allowing businesses to reach their target audience effectively. It offers numerous benefits such as precise targeting, cost-effectiveness, and measurable results. However, it is important to ensure that online advertising is done responsibly and respects users' privacy.

Are there any great online advertisements?

Yes, there are many great online advertisements that have captivated audiences and achieved significant success. These advertisements often have compelling storytelling, creative visuals, and a strong emotional appeal. Some examples include viral videos, interactive campaigns, and innovative ad formats that engage viewers and leave a lasting impression.

What do people usually buy?

People buy a wide range of products and services based on their needs, preferences, and personal circumstances. Common items include food and beverages, clothing, electronic devices, household goods, personal care products, and entertainment-related purchases such as books, movies, and video games. The specific buying habits can vary depending on factors like culture, demographics, and individual interests.

Why does buying new things make people happy?

Buying new things can bring happiness to people for several reasons. It can provide a sense of fulfillment, excitement, and anticipation. Acquiring something new can also satisfy one's desires, meet specific needs, or represent a reward for one's hard work. Additionally, the act of shopping and making purchases can create a sense of autonomy, self-expression, and enjoyment.

Do people watch useless advertising in this day and age?

People's tolerance for irrelevant or intrusive advertising has decreased in recent years. With the rise of ad-blocking technology and the ability to skip or ignore ads, consumers have become more selective about the content they engage with. To be effective, advertisers need to provide relevant and valuable information to engage and capture the attention of their target audience.

Do you think there is too much advertising in our daily lives?

Opinions on the amount of advertising in our daily lives may vary. While advertising plays a crucial role in supporting businesses and providing information about products

and services, excessive or intrusive advertising can be overwhelming for consumers. Striking a balance between effective marketing and respecting consumers' preferences for less intrusive ad experiences is important to ensure that advertising remains valuable and relevant.

电脑罢工

Describe a time when you had a problem with using the computer You should say: When it happened Where it happened What the problem was And explain how you solved the problem at last

Part 3

What do people use computers for?

People use computers for a variety of purposes, including communication, work and productivity, entertainment, education, research, creativity, and personal organization.

Should students be allowed to use computers at school?

The use of computers in schools can have both benefits and challenges. It can provide access to a wealth of information, facilitate interactive learning experiences, and develop digital literacy skills. However, it is important to balance computer use with other educational activities and ensure that it is used responsibly and in line with educational goals.

What do you think of people who are addicted to playing computers?

Addiction to computer games can have negative effects on individuals' well-being, academic or professional performance, and social relationships. It is important for individuals who are addicted to seek help and find a healthy balance between computer use and other aspects of life. Understanding and addressing the underlying causes of addiction is crucial for recovery and overall well-being.

Do you think computers make our life simple or more complex?

Computers have the potential to simplify various aspects of life by automating tasks, providing instant access to information, and enhancing communication and productivity. However, they can also introduce complexity, such as the need for technical troubleshooting, cyber threats, and information overload. Ultimately, the impact of computers on our lives depends on how we use them and the choices we make in integrating them into our daily routines.

Why do people often have problems when using new products?

When using new products, people may encounter difficulties due to various reasons,

including unfamiliarity with the product's features and functions, a lack of clear instructions or user-friendly design, compatibility issues, or technical glitches. Additionally, individual differences in technological literacy and previous experiences can affect how easily people adapt to and learn to use new products. Manufacturers and designers play a crucial role in addressing these challenges by providing intuitive interfaces, thorough documentation, and customer support.

克服困难而自豪

Describe a difficult task that you completed at work/study that you felt proud of You should say: What the task was How you completed it Why the task was difficult Why you were proud of the completion of the task

Part 3

What are the things that make people feel proud of?

People can feel proud of various accomplishments and personal qualities. Some common factors that can make people feel proud include achieving academic or professional success, completing a challenging task or project, making a positive impact on others' lives, overcoming obstacles or personal challenges, demonstrating acts of kindness or generosity, and living in alignment with one's values and principles.

Do people often feel proud of themselves when they complete a difficult task?

Yes, completing a difficult task can often elicit feelings of pride and satisfaction. Overcoming challenges and accomplishing something that required effort and perseverance can boost self-confidence and provide a sense of achievement. The level of pride may vary depending on the importance of the task and the individual's personal investment in it.

What challenges do young people face today?

Young people face a range of challenges that can vary based on factors such as their cultural, socioeconomic, and personal circumstances. Some common challenges include academic pressure, career uncertainty, mental health issues, social pressures, navigating relationships, adapting to technological advancements, financial responsibilities, and addressing societal issues such as inequality and environmental concerns.

How do young people handle difficult or challenging tasks?

Young people handle difficult or challenging tasks in various ways. Some strategies

they might employ include seeking support and guidance from mentors, teachers, or peers, breaking down the task into smaller, manageable steps, developing problem-solving skills, maintaining a positive mindset, seeking additional resources or information, and persevering through determination and resilience.

What kinds of rewards do people receive from work?

People can receive various rewards from work, both tangible and intangible. Tangible rewards may include financial compensation, bonuses, promotions, and other tangible benefits such as health insurance or retirement plans. Intangible rewards can include a sense of accomplishment, personal growth and development, recognition and praise from colleagues or supervisors, opportunities for learning and advancement, and a feeling of purpose and fulfillment derived from meaningful work.

What are the most difficult jobs that people do?

The difficulty of jobs can vary depending on factors such as the nature of the work, physical or mental demands, and the individual's skill set and experience. Some jobs that are commonly considered challenging include professions in healthcare, law enforcement and defense, high-pressure executive positions, jobs in extreme environments, and roles that involve significant responsibility and decision-making. However, it is important to note that the perception of job difficulty can vary from person to person, as individual strengths, interests, and aptitudes play a role in determining what is challenging for each individual.

好建议

Describe a piece of good advice that you gave to someone You should say: Who you gave the advice to What the advice was Why you gave the advice And explain how he/she followed your advice

Part 3

Do you think parents should give their children advice?

Yes, parents should give their children advice. They have a wealth of knowledge and life experience that can be beneficial for their children. Parents can provide guidance on various aspects of life, such as education, relationships, and personal development. However, it's important for parents to also listen to their children's perspectives and allow them to make their own choices when appropriate.

Should teachers give students advice?

Yes, teachers should give students advice. They not only provide academic instruction

but also play a role in shaping students' character and helping them develop important life skills. Teachers can offer guidance on study methods, time management, goal-setting, and career planning. They can also provide advice on personal growth, problem-solving, and decision-making.

Do you think it is necessary for us to listen to friends' advice?

Yes, it is necessary to listen to friends' advice, but it's important to evaluate its relevance and credibility. Friends can offer different perspectives and insights based on their experiences, which can be valuable. However, not all advice may be applicable or reliable. It's essential to trust our own judgment and make decisions that align with our values and goals.

In which areas are people more or less willing to accept advice?

People are generally more willing to accept advice in areas where they perceive a lack of knowledge or expertise. For example, individuals may be more open to advice related to their career, finances, health, or personal relationships. On the other hand, people may be less willing to accept advice in areas where they feel confident or have strong personal beliefs, such as their values, hobbies, or personal preferences. Willingness to accept advice also depends on individual openness and receptiveness.

Have you ever received any advice from professional people, like a doctor, a

lawyer, or a teacher?

Yes, as a student, I have received advice from various professionals such as doctors, lawyers, and teachers. These professionals have provided valuable guidance and support in different aspects of my life.

From doctors, I have received advice regarding my physical well-being and health. They have shared insights on maintaining a healthy lifestyle, managing stress, and offering preventive measures to avoid illnesses. Their advice has helped me make informed decisions about my health and take necessary precautions.

Lawyers have provided guidance on legal matters, especially when it comes to understanding my rights and responsibilities. They have advised me on legal contracts, employment agreements, and other legal obligations. Their advice has helped me navigate legal situations and make informed choices while protecting my rights.

Teachers have been instrumental in providing academic advice and guidance. They have offered insights on study strategies, time management, and goal-setting. Their advice has helped me develop effective learning habits, improve my academic performance, and prepare for future educational endeavors.

Overall, receiving advice from professionals has been beneficial in gaining specialized knowledge, understanding complex topics, and making informed decisions in various aspects of my life as a student.



Describe a beautiful city You should say: Where the city is How you knew the city What buildings the city has What it is famous for And explain why you think this city is beautiful

Part 3

What are the differences between modern towns and modern cities?

The differences between modern towns and modern cities can be seen from various aspects. Towns are generally smaller in size compared to cities and have a lower population density. They often have a more compact layout and a closer-knit community feel. In contrast, cities are larger and more populated, with a higher concentration of buildings and people. They have more extensive infrastructure, including better transportation systems and a wider range of amenities and services.

Why do some people like to visit historical sites?

Some people enjoy visiting historical sites for various reasons. Firstly, historical sites provide a glimpse into the past and offer a unique opportunity to learn about history. By visiting these sites, people can immerse themselves in the stories, events, and cultures of previous generations. It allows them to gain a deeper understanding of how societies have evolved over time. Historical sites also offer a sense of connection to the past and allow people to appreciate the heritage and traditions of a place.

How can people preserve historical buildings?

Preserving historical buildings requires collective efforts. One way is by raising awareness about their significance and the need for preservation. This can be done through educational initiatives, community events, and promoting appreciation for historical architecture. Engaging in restoration and maintenance projects is another crucial step. This involves repairing damages, preserving original features, and ensuring regular upkeep. Additionally, implementing legislation and regulations to protect historical buildings, providing financial incentives for preservation, and encouraging adaptive reuse of these structures can contribute to their preservation for future generations.

成功商人

Describe a successful business person you know(e.g. running a family business) You should say:

Who this person is How you knew him/her

What business he/she does And explain why he/she is successful

Part 3

What factors lead to success?

Factors that lead to success can vary depending on the context, but some common elements include hard work, perseverance, setting clear goals, continuous learning, adaptability, and having a positive mindset. Success often requires dedicating oneself to the task at hand, putting in consistent effort, and overcoming challenges along the way. Setting clear goals helps provide direction and focus, while continuous learning and adaptability allow for growth and the ability to navigate through uncertainties. Having a positive mindset helps maintain motivation and resilience in the face of obstacles.

What do people need to sacrifice for success?

Achieving success often requires sacrifices. People may need to sacrifice their time, personal comfort, and immediate gratification in order to focus on their goals. This may involve working long hours, giving up leisure activities, and prioritizing work over personal commitments. Success often comes with trade-offs, and individuals must make conscious choices about what to prioritize and sacrifice in their pursuit of success.

Which is more likely to be successful, family businesses or large corporations?

The likelihood of success can vary between family businesses and large corporations. Family businesses often have a strong sense of unity, shared values, and a long-term perspective, which can contribute to their success. They can make quick decisions and have a personal touch in their operations. On the other hand, large corporations have the advantage of scale, resources, and established systems, which can increase their likelihood of success. The outcome depends on various factors such as the industry, market conditions, management capabilities, and the specific strategies employed by each business.

Is it easy for a business to be successful without affecting the environment?

It is not easy for a business to be successful without affecting the environment. In today's world, environmental sustainability is a crucial consideration for businesses. Success should not come at the expense of the environment. Businesses need to adopt sustainable practices, reduce their ecological footprint, and minimize negative impacts on the environment. This may involve implementing eco-friendly technologies, using renewable energy sources, practicing waste reduction and recycling, and ensuring responsible sourcing and production methods. Businesses that prioritize

environmental sustainability are more likely to gain the trust and support of consumers, regulators, and stakeholders in the long run.

Can you provide some examples of family businesses in your country?

Some examples of family businesses in my country include XYZ Bakery, a renowned bakery known for its traditional recipes and personalized service, and ABC Furniture, a family-run furniture manufacturing company that specializes in handcrafted, high-quality furniture pieces. These family businesses have built a strong reputation and customer loyalty over the years, contributing to their success.

想法有趣的人

Describe a person who always has interesting ideas or opinions You should say:

Who this person is What this person does How you knew him/her And explain why you think his/her ideas or opinons are interesting

Part 3

When do you think children start to have their own opinions?

Children start to develop their own opinions and thoughts as they grow and gain exposure to the world around them. The age at which this happens can vary from child to child, but it typically begins around early childhood and continues to develop throughout adolescence. As children gain more independence, engage in social interactions, and explore different experiences, they form their own perspectives and opinions.

Are children's opinions influenced by their parents?

Children's opinions can be influenced by their parents to a certain extent. Parents play a significant role in shaping their children's beliefs, values, and perspectives through their guidance, teachings, and the environment they create at home. Children often look up to their parents as role models and may adopt their viewpoints initially. However, as children grow older and gain more exposure to diverse influences, such as peers, education, and media, their opinions may evolve and become more independent of their parents' influence.

Who are smart children likely to be influenced by?

Smart children are likely to be influenced by a variety of sources. They may be influenced by their parents, teachers, mentors, and other knowledgeable individuals who provide guidance and intellectual stimulation. Additionally, they may be influenced by books, scientific discoveries, technological advancements, and the broader cultural and intellectual environment. Smart children often have a natural curiosity and a thirst for knowledge, which leads them to seek out information and insights from various sources.

How do inventors or philosophers come up with new ideas?

Inventors and philosophers come up with new ideas through a combination of creativity, critical thinking, observation, analysis, and problem-solving. They often have a deep understanding of the field or subject they are working in and actively engage in questioning existing knowledge, exploring possibilities, and challenging conventional thinking. They may draw inspiration from diverse sources, including their own experiences, scientific research, historical precedents, and the works of previous thinkers. While there may be elements of existing ideas in their thinking, inventors and philosophers strive to generate novel and original concepts that contribute to the advancement of knowledge and society.

Are there only old ideas from books or previous writers?

No, there are not only old ideas from books or previous writers. While books and the works of previous writers provide a wealth of knowledge and insights, new ideas can emerge from various sources and experiences. Innovation and progress are driven by a combination of building upon existing knowledge and generating novel ideas.

What kind of people have lots of great ideas in your country?

Great ideas can come from various individuals in my country. It is not limited to a specific group of people. People from different backgrounds, professions, and areas of expertise can have lots of great ideas. Entrepreneurs, scientists, artists, engineers, social activists, and educators are just a few examples of individuals who can generate innovative and impactful ideas. Creativity and a willingness to think outside the box are key traits that can lead to the generation of great ideas, regardless of one's specific field or background.



2024年1月1日记: 敬请期待! 本小铺季度内包更新, 预计1月7-15日稳定! 请随时关注更新通知